
2001 MAY 14 

An 'Open' meeting of the City Council was held in the Council Committee Room, City 
Hall, 4949 Canada Way, Burnaby, B.C. on Monday, 2001 May 14 at 6:30 p.m. 
followed immediately by a 'Closed' meeting from which the public was excluded. At 
the conclusion of the 'Closed' meeting, the 'Open' meeting was reconvened at 7:00 
p.m. 

PRESENT: His Worship Mayor D.P. Drummond, In the Chair 
Councillor G.R. Begin 

ABSENT: 

STAFF: 

Councillor D.R. Corrigan 
Councillor B. K. Der 
Councillor D.G. Evans 
Councillor N.C. Harris 
Councillor D.N. Johnston 
Councillor N.M. Volkow 

Councillor C.M.H. Redman 

Mr. R.H. Moncur, City Manager 
Mr. G. Harvie, Deputy City Manager (Corp. Labour Relations) 
Mr. W.C. Sinclair, Director Engineering 
Mr. R. Earle, Director Finance 
Ms. K. Friars, Director Parks, Recreation & Cultural Services 
Mr. J.S. Belhouse, Director Planning & Building 
Mr. B. Rose, City Solicitor 
Mrs. M. Manuel, Deputy City Clerk 
Mrs. A. Lorentsen, Administrative Officer I 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the 'Open' Council meeting do now reconvene." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The 'Open' Council meeting reconvened in the Council Chamber at 7:01 p.m. 

1. MINUTES 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the minutes of the 'Open' Council meeting held on 2001 May 07 be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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PROCLAMATIONS 

Councillor Johnston, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor Drummond, proclaimed June 2nd
, 

2001 as -✓Access Awareness Day" in the City of Burnaby. 

Councillor Evans, on behalf of His Worship, Mayor Drummond, proclaimed May 31, 
2001 as -✓senior Strut Day" in the City of Burnaby. 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond proclaimed May 20 to 26, 2001 as ,,National Public 
Works Week" in the City of Burnaby. 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond proclaimed May 12 to 31 as 11Diabetes Weeks" in the 
City of Burnaby. 

2. DELEGATIONS 

The following wrote requesting an audience with Council: 

A) Refinery Manager, Chevron Canada Limited, 
2001 May 07 
Re: MTBE Findings and Update on Actions 

taken by Chevron at North Burnaby Refinery 
Speakers: Ray Lord, Manager Community Affairs 

B) Ministry of Environment, Lands and Parks, 
2001 May 08 
Re: Chevron Refinery 
Speaker: Ray Robb, Pollution Prevention 

Lower Mainland Region 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the delegations be heard." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A) Mr. Tom Kovar, Refinery Manager, Chevron Canada Limited, 355 North 
Willingdon Avenue, Burnaby appeared before Council accompanied by Mr. Jason 
Danchin, Environment and Safety Manager and Mr. Ray Lord, Manager of 
Community Affairs. Mr. Kovar advised that the purpose of appearing before 
Council was to provide additional information and clarification on the MTBE 
investigations at the Chevron Burnaby Refinery. 

- 2 -



2001 May 14 

Mr. Kovar advised that he would be covering three subjects, namely: 

• provide facts and clarification on recent events regarding MTBE on Refinery 
property 

• provide an update and progress report on the ongoing environmental review 
studies 

• address the communications surrounding the issue to date. 

The speaker advised that Chevron Canada is committed to operating its facilities 
in an environmentally sound and socially responsible manner and they take their 
responsibility to do so very seriously. Chevron wishes to ensure Council that 
the health and safety of its employees and the community is of utmost 
importance and will not be compromised. Mr. Kovar apologized if Council or 
members of the community perceived in any way that Chevron has 
miscommunicated or been less than open. Chevron is committed to open 
dialogue with the community and other regulatory agencies and Mr. Kovar 
advised that he will discuss an important change to the communication process 
later in the presentation. 

Mr. Jason Danchin, Environment and Safety Manager addressed Council and 
defined the boundaries of Chevron Refinery. Mr. Danchin advised that MTBE 
has been present at the Refinery since 1992 and is used as a gasoline blending 
component and has been discontinued since 2000 October. Chevron has and 
will continue to review all MTBE handling protocols and have reinforced 
awareness amongst all operations and maintenance staff of the importance of 
keeping this material where it should be. 

Mr. Danchin then provided Council with an overview of the Seacor Study and 
an update on the three independent studies which are ongoing at this time. 
Chevron has requested Seacor to move forward on the aggressive development 
of a remediation plan with the focus on interception and remediation of any 
contaminated groundwater which may be moving towards the perimeter of the 
site. 

In concluding the presentation, Mr. Tom Kovar, Refinery Manager advised that 
Chevron Canada will continue to work proactively and cooperatively with all 
government representatives. Chevron has always intended to communicate 
with the City and the public once remediation plans were finalized. In future, 
Mr. Kovar advised that Chevron will endeavour to communicate more effectively 
to ensure that the City is informed of its remediation discussions with the 
Ministry of Environment, Lands and Parks. Chevron Canada therefore commits 
to. 
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• move forward with remediation plans that may arise from the Golder 
Perimeter Groundwater Study or subsequent studies; 

• make a sincere commitment to inform the City of Burnaby staff, on a timely 
basis, of ongoing communications between Chevron and the Ministry of 
Environment; and 

• openly and fully communicate the results of the review studies when the 
results become available. 

Arising from consideration of points raised in the presentation, Council 
requested the following: 

1 . A recent material safety data sheet; 
2. The reaction from the Workers' Compensation Board regarding the MTBE 

spill; 
3. Copies of all reports from Seacor, and any other company, that have been 

provided to staff and the Citizen Advisory Panel ; 
4. Chevron to host an open house to provide all information to the community; 
5. Information on the levels of MTBE which create a degree of danger and 

health impact; 
6. Chevron write a letter of thanks to the two Alpha students who found the 

off-site MTBE; and 
7. More specific information on the level of contamination which was detected 

off-site and address the issue of contamination to the north of the railroad 
tracks to Burrard Inlet. 

B) Mr. Ray Robb, Head of the Industrial and Air Pollution Prevention, Lower 
Mainland Region, Ministry of Environment, Lands and Parks appeared before 
Council to discuss provincial regulatory roles in monitoring activities at Chevron 
Refinery. Mr. Robb advised that the GVRD administers air discharges to the 
environment within the GVRD area. All other waste discharges are administered 
by the Ministry of Environment's Pollution Prevention Program. The Pollution 
Prevention Program is funded by fees paid by dischargers and the Ministry 
reports to the Minister and is accountable to all British Columbians. 

The speaker advised that, in May 2000, the community sought broad Ministry 
involvement at Chevron and requested health, safety and compliance 
assessments. In response, Chevron agreed to safety, compliance and 
groundwater assessments and to involve the public in the design of safety, 
compliance and off-site groundwater assessments. The Ministry further agreed 
that on-site groundwater work would not be disclosed unless necessary and 
lastly to provide UBC funds for an independent health assessment. 

- 4 -



2001 May 14 

With regard to the health study, Mr. Robb advised that UBC has undertaken the 
study and that the Ministry, the GVRD and Chevron are assisting. Terms of 
Reference were developed following consultation with stakeholders and it was 
determined that an expanded study required additional funds. As a result, some 
delays were experienced but the Ministry still hopes to meet target completion 
of December 2001 . 

In concluding his presentation, Mr. Robb advised that the Ministry of 
Environment, Lands and Parks will work with Burnaby and community 
representatives regarding the Chevron Safety, Compliance and Groundwater 
Assessments. The Ministry will continue to provide input into the Human 
Health Risk Assessment being undertaken by UBC and will proceed with 
amendments of Chevron permits. 

Councillor Corrigan retired from the Council Chamber at 8:25 p.m. 

Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 8:29 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

Councillor Harris retired from the Council Chamber at 8:44 p.m. 

Councillor Harris returned to the Council Chamber at 8:46 p.m. and took her place at the Council table. 

Arising from consideration of the presentation, Council requested staff to provide a 
copy of the Preliminary Plan Approval for Chevron Refinery. 

Council also requested staff to review and include in a future report if there was a tank 
malfunction prior to 1997 that may have released MTBE on site and if there have been 
any studies to date which have looked at migration of any contaminants, other than 
MTBE, which are migrating in the groundwater and if there are any dead areas adjacent 
to Chevron Refinery. 

Council further requested information on any previous studies on contamination 
concentrations that may have been conducted. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

11THAT the comments of both delegations and Council members be included in the 
report being prepared by staff regarding Chevron Refinery." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the Council meeting do now recess." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council meeting recessed at 9: 19 p.m. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 

"THAT the Council meeting do now reconvene." 
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council meeting reconvened at 9:28 p.m. with Councillors Corrigan, Harris, 
Redman and Volkow absent. 

3. CORRESPONDENCE AND PETITIONS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 

"THA T all of the following listed items of correspondence be received and those items 
of the City Manager's Report No.14, 2001 May 14 which pertain thereto be brought 
forward for consideration at this time." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond read the following items of correspondence: 

A} 

B) 

Glen Smith, 2001 May 05 
Re: Comments on Public Meeting regarding 

Rehabilitation of Burnaby Lake 

A letter was received from Glen Smith providing comments on the Public 
Meeting regarding rehabilitation of Burnaby Lake. 

GVRD Board in Brief, 
Actions taken by the GVRD Board of 
Directors at its meeting on 2001 April 27 

The Board in Brief was received providing the actions taken by the GVRD Board 
of Directors at its meeting on April 27, 2001. 
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Councillor Corrigan returned to the Council Chamber at 9:29 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

C) General President, Burnaby Civic Employees 
Union, CUPE Local 23, 2001 April 26 
Re: City Watch Program 

A letter was received from CUPE, Local 23 seeking Council's endorsement and 
support to launch CUPE's City Watch Program in Burnaby. City Watch is 
designed to prevent and reduce crime by encouraging municipal workers to be 
alert to activities they might witness in the course of their jobs. 

Counc1Ylor Volkow returned to the Council Chamber at 9:30 p.m. and took his place at the Council 
table. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3(A) from Glen Smith, Councillor 
Johnston was given leave by Council to introduce the following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 

"THA T this item of correspondence be REFERRED to the Environment and Waste 
Management Committee and the Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission for 
information." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Councillor Harris returned to the Council Chamber at 9:31 p.m. and took her place at the Council table. 

Arising from consideration of Correspondence Item 3(C) from Burnaby Civic Employees 
Union, CUPE Local 23, Councillor Begin was given leave by Council to introduce the 
following motion: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT this item of correspondence be REFERRED to the Community Policing 
Committee for consideration." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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4. REPORTS 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 

"THAT Council do now resolve itself into a Committee of the Whole." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

A) Community Heritage Commission 
Re: Heritage Society of B.C. 23rd Annual Conference 

The Community Heritage Commission submitted a report requesting Council 
authorization for up to four (4) Commission members and two (2) staff 
members to attend the Heritage Society of B. C. 's 23rd Annual Conference at 
an approximate cost of $1,000. 

The Community Heritage Commission recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize up to four(4) Commission members and two (2) 
staff members to attend the Heritage Society of B.C.'s 23rd Annual 
Conference at an approximate cost of $1,000. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Community Heritage Commission be adopted." 

B) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Community Heritage Commission 
Re: Robert Burnaby Commemorative Publication 

The Community Heritage Commission submitted a report providing a budget 
recommendation to publish '7he Life and letters of Robert Burnaby". 

The Community Heritage Commission recommended: 

1. THAT Council correspond with all Burnaby Members of the Legislative 
Assembly and Burnaby Members of Parliament to seek assistance and 
support for any accessible Provincial/Federal cost share funding to publish 
a limited press run of the book "The Life and letters of Robert Burnaby". 
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2. THAT Council be requested to provide $20,000 from 2001 Operating 
Contingency to publish a limited press run of the book '"The Life and Letters 
of Robert Burnaby" as outlined in this report. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T the recommendations of the Community Heritage Commission be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

C) Environment & Waste Management Committee 
Re: Waterfowl in Burnaby Lake Area 

The Environment & Waste Management Committee submitted a report providing 
insights into waterfowl observations at Burnaby Lake. Waterfowl populations 
are affected by numerous factors, both at Burnaby Lake and elsewhere on their 
migratory routes. Burnaby Lake continues to provide excellent habitat for bird 
species, but the habitat will change over time - either due to eutrophication or 
human interventions such as dredging and park use. There is presently no 
conclusive data that waterfowl have decreased in number at Burnaby Lake. 

The Environment & Waste Management Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council receive this report for information. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Environment & Waste Management Committee be 
adopted." 

D) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Environment & Waste Management Committee 
Re: Environment Week in Burnaby - Proposed Program 

The Environment & Waste Management Committee submitted a report 
requesting approval of the proposed program for Environment Week in Burnaby, 
June to June 10. Environment Week is a national event to raise public 
environmental awareness and encourage stewardship. As in previous years, it 
is proposed that the City will coordinate a variety of events involving community 
groups, educational institutions, local businesses and other organizations. 
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The Environment & Waste Management Committee recommended: 

1 . THAT Council approve the proposed program of events for Environment 
Week as outlined in this report. 

2. THAT Council proclaim Wednesday, 2001 June 06 as 'Clean Air Day' in 
Burnaby. 

3. THAT Council endorse the Commuter Challenge with the cities of Vancouver 
and West Vancouver in the 2001 Council-to-Council Commuter Challenge 
as outlined in Section 3.0 of this report. 

4. THAT Council approve an expenditure of $5,400 for advertising and event 
signage for Environment Week. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR DER: 

"THAT the recommendations of the Environment & Waste Management Committee 
be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT Council write to SkyTrain officials requesting that bicycles be allowed on 
SkyTrain on June 6th

, 2001 to promote Clean Air Day." 

E) Environment & Waste Management Committee 
Re: Burnaby Lake Rejuvenation Plan - Phase I 

Environmental Assessment 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Environment & Waste Management Committee submitted a report providing 
a progress report on the environmental assessment program for the Burnaby 
Lake rejuvenation proposal. Technical studies for the environment assessment 
phase of the project are currently underway and the City has received excellent 
participation and feedback from stakeholders and the public through project 

The Environment & Waste Management Committee recommended: 

1 THAT Council receive this report for information. 
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2. THAT a copy of this report be forwarded to the Parks, Recreation and 
Culture Commission, GVRD Parks Department, Burnaby Lake Park 
Association, Friends of Burnaby Lake and Burnaby Lake Rowing Club. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

11THAT the recommendations of the Environment & Waste Management Committee 
be adopted." 

F) Finance and Economic Development Committee 
Re: Surplus Allocation from 2000 Budget 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Finance and Economic Development Committee submitted a report 
responding to Council's request to review the year-end surplus allocation as 
reflected in the 2000 Financial Statements. 

The Finance and Economic Development Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council concur and approve the allocation of General Municipal 
Surplus as set out in Appendix A. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

11THA T the recommendation of the Finance and Economic Development Committee 
be adopted." 

G) 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

Community Policing Committee 
Re: Association for Cooperative Education Conference 

The Community Policing Committee submitted a report requesting Council 
authorization for one CPAC member, one member from the Burnaby Heights 
Merchant's Association and one School Liaison officer to attend the Association 
for Cooperative Education Conference at an approximate cost of $200. 

The Community Policing Committee recommended: 

1. THAT Council authorize one CPAC member, one member from the Burnaby 
Heights Merchant's Association and one School Liaison officer to attend the 
Association for Cooperative Education Conference at an approximate cost 
of $200. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THAT the recommendation of the Community Policing Committee be adopted." 

H) His Worship, Mayor Douglas P. Drummond 
Re: Acting Mayor - June and July 2001 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

His Worship, Mayor Douglas P. Drummond submitted a report recommending 
Councillor Celest Redman be appointed to serve in the capacity of Acting-Mayor 
for the months of 2001 June and July. 

His Worship, Mayor Douglas P. Drummond recommended: 

1. THAT Councillor Celest Redman be appointed to serve in the capacity of 
Acting-Mayor for the months of 2001 June and July. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT the recommendation of His Worship, Mayor Douglas P. Drummond be 
adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

I) The City Manager presented Report No. 14, 2001 May 14 on the matters listed 
following as Items 01 to 05 either providing the information shown or 
recommending the courses of action indicated for the reasons given: 

1 . Proposed Automobile Sales Lot 
4490 Lougheed Highway 
Brentwood Town Centre Development 
Plan-Sub-Area 2 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building informing Council of a proposed Preliminary Plan Application 
within the Brentwood Town Centre Development Plan Area. The proposal 
is viewed as a transitional use and is not considered to hamper the 
realization and implementation of the Brentwood Town Centre 
Development Plan. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR BEGIN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THA T the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

2. Rezoning Reference #99-55 
City Cost Share for Still Creek Loop Road 
4343, 4373, 4443, 4470 Still Creek Drive 
2517, 2539, 2561 Willingdon Avenue 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Planning and 
Building requesting Council approval of the City's cost share of the Still 
Creek Loop Road and associated works as required for the subject rezoning 
application. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT Council approve the approach for cost sharing of the Still Creek 
Loop Road with the applicant of Rezoning Reference #99-55 as outlined 
in Section 2.0 of this report. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

3. Correspondence from Ms. Ebba Fenkarek 
of 7826 Graham Avenue 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Director Engineering 
responding to various concerns raised by Ms. Ebba Fenkarek including 
parks' maintenance, litter control and illegal parking in the Canada 
Way/Edmonds/6th Street area. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a copy of this report be sent to Ms. Ebba Fenkarek of 7826 
Graham Avenue, Burnaby, B.C., V3N 1 V7. 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

4. lntegraph Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) 
System Upgrade 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Chief Information Officer 
and the Fire Chief requesting funding for an upgrade to the Fire 
Department's dispatch system. Sufficient Capital reserves are available 
and this project is included in the 2001 Financial Plan. 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT a $150,000 Capital Expenditure Bylaw be brought down to fund 
the purchase of equipment, software and implementation services for 
the upgrade of the Fire Department's dispatch system. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 

"THAT the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

5. Fire Department First Quarter Report 2001 

The City Manager submitted a report from the Fire Chief providing Council 
with information relating to the Fire Department's activities for the first 
quarter of 2001 . 

The City Manager recommended: 

1. THAT this report be received for information purposes. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 

"THA T the recommendation of the City Manager be adopted. 11 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THA T the Committee now rise and report." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

The Council reconvened. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT the report of the Committee be now adopted." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

6. BYLAWS 

FIRST, SECOND AND THIRD READING: 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 16, 2001 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 1 7, 2001 

Burnaby Capital Works, Machinery and Equipment 
Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 18, 2001 

Burnaby Solid Waste Bylaw 1981, Amendment Bylaw 2001 

be now introduced and read three times." 

#11238 

#11239 

#11240 

#11241 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

CONSIDERATION AND THIRD READING: 

#11208 4601 and 4611 Canada Way REZ #00-38 
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MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 8, 2001 

be now read a third time." 

2001 May 14 

#11208 

CARRIED UNANIIVIOUSL Y 

RECONSIDERATION AND FINAL ADOPTION: 

#9077 

#10054 

#11187 

4050/76/92 Myrtle Street, 4077/91 Regent Street 

7676 Fourteenth Avenue 

4555 Kingsway 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR VOLKOW: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 

"THAT 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 57, 1988 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 26, 1994 

Burnaby Zoning Bylaw 1965, Amendment 
Bylaw No. 46, 2000 

Burnaby Lease Authorization Bylaw No. 2, 2001 

Burnaby Financial Plan Bylaw 2001 

Burnaby Rates Bylaw 2001 

Reserve Fund Expenditure Bylaw No. 15, 2001 

REZ #57/88 

REZ #32/94 

REZ #00-33 

#9077 

#10054 

#11187 

#11234 

#11235 

#11236 

#11237 

be now reconsidered and Finally Adopted, signed by the Mayor and Clerk and the 
Corporate Seal affixed thereto." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 
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NEW BUSINESS 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond 

His Worship, Mayor Drummond reminded the citizens of Burnaby that Tuesday, 
May 15th is Census Day in Canada. On this day, more than 30 million people 
will be counting themselves in across Canada. Mayor Drummond advised that 
the Census is vitally important to Burnaby and to British Columbia as a whole 
because, for every British Columbian not counted in the Census, the Province 
loses $1,000 per person annually in federal transfer payments. 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR JOHNSTON: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

,,THAT a joint meeting of the Environment and Waste Management Committee and the 
Parks, Recreation and Culture Commission be scheduled for 2001 July 10 at 6:00 
p.m. at Burnaby Lake Pavilion." 

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

7. INQUIRIES 

Councillor Harris 

Councillor Harris requested information from staff regarding the process of 
ensuring that Burnaby citizens who reside in suites are included in the 2001 
Census. 

Councillor Johnston 

Councillor Johnston requested an update on the status of repairs to C.G. Brown 
Swimming Pool. 

In response, the Director Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services advised that 
the facility is currently undergoing inspection and that some work cannot be 
done during inclement weather. The Director requested the community use 
their current recreation passes at other facilities and reminded the public that 

be opened on the Victoria Day weekend. 
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8. ADJOURNMENT 

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR CORRIGAN: 
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR EVANS: 

"THAT this 'Open' Council Meeting do now adjourn." 

The 'Open' Council Meeting adjourned at 9:55 p.m. 

Confirmed: 
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Certified Correct: 


